

Tit'q'et

P.O. Box 615
Lillooet, B.C

VOK 1VO

phone (250) 256 4118 fax (250) 256 4544

June 17, 2020

Dear T'ít'g'et Members/Community Members:

Re: Updated T'ít'q'et Restart Plan

T'ít'q'et Council and EOC members met on June 15, 2020 to discuss the current state of emergency and restart plan. The state of emergency dated April 7, 2020 remains in effect with some adjustments identified in T'it'q'et Restart Plan. To provide more clarification, "authorized non-resident" is now defined and the approval protocol is included as an attachment to the state of emergency.

Authorized non-resident includes:

- Clients and staff of approved businesses, companies, and organizations operating in the Kwékwa7 Centre, Úcwalmicw Centre, T'ít'q'et Administration buildings, and the T'it'q'et Daycare/Preschool. This may include home-based business.
- Clients and staff of approved essential service providers operating out of the T'ít'q'et
 Administration and Health Centre inclusive of all T'it'q'et Administration programs and
 services whether operating within the buildings or externally within T'ít'q'et reserve
 communities.

Approval protocol:

All businesses, companies, and organizations must be approved by T'ít'q'et Council through a Council Resolution, Memorandum of Understanding, Letter of Understanding, lease/rental agreement or letter of approval signed by an authorized Council signing officer. If you are operating a business on-reserve but do not have one of the listed documents in place, please email or phone Janice Whitney or Susan Napoleon at (250) 256 – 4118.

Staff and service providers of approved business, company, or organization will be identified by their employer or company officer.

All staff and clients entering T'ít'q'et must abide by T'ít'q'et orders, regulations, and safety measures in place. Service providers will ensure that all their staff and clients know the requirements prior to visiting their office and community buildings.

In addition, the draft Restart Plan has been amended. T'ít'q'et is in Phase 2 of the Restart Plan and preparing for Phase 3. The administration office is now open to community members by

appointment only. Please do not enter administration buildings if you have any of the following symptoms:

- Fever
- Chills
- New or worsening cough
- Shortness of breath
- New muscle aches or headache
- Sore throat
- Have travelled outside of Canada within the last 14 days
- Are a close contact of a person who tested positive for COVID 19
- All visitors, please wash your hands or clean them with hand sanitizer before and after your visit.
- Please maintain physical distancing of 2 metres (6 feet).

Please call or email the staff member to schedule an appointment prior to visiting the office. Staff will meet one-on-one with community members in a private setting rather than in their individual offices. Shawna will continue to deliver cheques to her clients. Please use masks while in the building.

Dr. Bolen will be seeing clients in the office on July 24, 2020. Brandy Kane will also be seeing clients in the office. Dr. Bolen and Brandy Kane's clients will enter and exit through the health wing entrance. Brandy's clients will continue to make appointments directly with her 604.728.1574. Bathroom facilities will remain closed to the public.

Another amendment to the restart plan is the increase of the number of visitors to a T'ít'q'et household has been increased from 6 to 10. To clarify this does not include the number who live in the household and includes children. Visitors must maintain the physical distancing rule. If the home is not large enough to accommodate the 2 metre (6 feet) physical distancing, please move the gathering outside.

T'ít'q'et is working with the District of Lillooet to open the boat launch on July 1, 2020. At this time, plans are still in progress to open the beach area and a date has not been set yet. As the plans are solidified, members will be informed. Prior adjustment to restart plan included immediate allowances for non-resident T'it'q'et members to access T'it'q'et IR#1 for recreational purposes such as hiking, walking, biking; and visiting the Rancheree Cemetery.

T'it'q'et Council and Administration will continue to monitor the situation and make appropriate adjustments to the restart plan and amendments to the T'it'q'et State of Emergency regarding COVID-19 taking into consideration the feedback we received through the survey and monitoring the Provincial State of Emergency response.

If you have any questions, you may contact Janice Whitney or Susan Napoleon at (250) 256 – 4118 or Chief Courteney (250) 256 3635.

Sincerely,

Chief Courteney Adolph-Jones

T'ÍT'Q'ET COUNCIL RESOLUTION

The Council of the T'ít'q'et		
Date of duly convened meeting: April 7, 2020		

DO HEREBY RESOLVE:

STATE OF EMERGENCY-AMENDED

For the safety of our members, T'ít'q'et has declared a State of Emergency on the T'ít'q'et reserve communities of IR 1, 1B, 2, 3, 4 and 5, collectively known as T'ít'q'et, for precautionary reasons related to COVID-19.

EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY:

- Within all T'ít'q'et reserve communities, every person must follow physical distancing requirements; these requirement apply to all residents, staff and authorized non-residents.
- Traffic into T'ít'q'et Community is restricted to T'ít'q'et Community residents, staff, essential services and authorized non-residents.
- T'ít'q'et Members not ordinarily resident in T'ít'q'et, who currently live in urban centres or
 out of province, will be permitted to return to the T'ít'q'et Community to take up residence
 but must contact the T'ít'q'et Emergency Operations Centre for instructions prior to arrival
 into the community.
- DELIVERIES OF GOODS & SERVICES upon approval of Chief and Council, deliveries into T'ít'q'et will be permitted, these deliveries require minimal contact with community residents. This includes homebased businesses.
- NON-ESSENTIAL TRAVELLERS & NON-RESIDENTS:
 - o MAY NOT ENTER T'ÎT'Q'ET and will be required to TURN AROUND and not enter T'ît'q'et, unless given authorization by Chief and Council;
 - for TRAVELLERS & NON-RESIDENTS traveling through T'it'q'et to their destination, NO STOPS WILL BE PERMITTED.
- All social gatherings of any size are banned. Social gatherings are defined as a
 gathering of two or more people, who are not members of the same household, for
 any reason other than providing an essential service.

Failure to respect this Emergency Order will result in enforcement actions and penalties by T'ít'q'et.

Quorum3	
_ CHI	
(Chief)	(Councillor)
(Councillor)	(Councillor)
(Councillor)	(Councillor)

Appendix A to the T'ít'q'et State of Emergency

Authorized non-resident includes:

- Staff working for and clients/customers of approved businesses, companies, and organizations operating in the Kwékwa7 Centre, Úcwalmicw Centre, T'ít'q'et Administration buildings, and the T'it'q'et Daycare/Preschool. This may include home-based business.
- Clients and staff of approved essential service providers operating out of the T'ít'q'et Administration and Health Centre inclusive of all T'it'q'et Administration programs and services whether operating within the buildings or externally within T'ít'q'et reserve communities.

Approval protocol:

All businesses, companies, and organizations must be approved by T'ít'q'et Council through a Council Resolution, Memorandum of Understanding, Letter of Understanding, lease/rental agreement, registration as a home-based business with T'ít'q'et Administration, or by letter of approval signed by an authorized Council signing officer.

Staff and service providers of approved business, company, or organization will be identified by their employer or company officer.

All staff and clients entering T'ít'q'et must abide by T'ít'q'et orders, regulations and safety measures in place. Service providers will ensure that all their staff and clients know the requirements prior to visiting their office and community buildings.